
Honoring Public Trust 
2023 Annual Report 



Inside This Report 
Table of Contents 

3
From Denver Public 
Library Leadership 

8
Impact 

10
Library 

Financials 

11
Denver Public Library 
Friends Foundation 

19
Supporters 

30
Locations 

2



From Denver Public Library Leadership 

Dear Library Community, 

The Denver Public Library (DPL) had a busy and exciting 2023. Thanks to the generosity of Denver 
voters, we implemented our first year of funding from Strong Library, Strong Denver, supported by the 
DPL Fund. Thanks to this funding, we were able to deliver on the three key promises we made to the 
community: expanding access via increased hours, reducing wait times for popular materials, and 
addressing staff pay plus much more. 

Additionally, we made significant progress on several bond-funded renovation projects in the system. 
In August, we reopened the Blair-Caldwell African American Research Library to the public and 
celebrated its 20th anniversary. The renovated first-floor features reimagined community and study 
spaces, public art, and additional displays that celebrate African American legacies and histories. 

Construction continued at the Denver Central Library and we opened the new signature event space 
- The Park View - to the community where public services are temporarily located. We look forward 
to reintroducing the building to you in 2024! We broke ground on renovations at Athmar Park Branch 
Library and Pauline Robinson Branch Library. Both locations will receive additions that will expand 
community gathering spaces and staff spaces. 

Amid the hustle and bustle of our multiple large projects, we made the commitment to renew our 
Strategic Roadmap through 2024 to continue to build on the progress we’ve made over the past 
several years. Throughout the year, of course, we still provided our communities with high-quality 
collections, programming, and services. 

As always, we appreciate your support and look forward to bringing you even more in 2024. 

Sincerely, 

Michelle Jeske Sonya Ulibarri 
City Librarian & Executive Director President, Denver Public Library Commission 
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Our Vision: A strong community where everyone thrives. 

Our Mission: Together, we create welcoming spaces where all are 
free to explore and connect. 

Values 
WELCOMING: We make our resources, services and expertise accessible for all, recognize the 
inherent dignity in each person, and provide safe places where everyone can be themselves. 

CURIOSITY We foster a culture of exploration, innovation and forward thinking by creating 
environments that support learning and growth. 

CONNECTION: We are neighbors. We foster relationships, listen and act to build and strengthen our 
community. We bring people together to share information, ideas and experiences.

EQUITY: We work to change practices, structures and policies, and the attitudes that drive them, to 
provide opportunities for every person in our community to thrive. As we do so, we actively examine 
our roles in perpetuating inequitable systems.

STEWARDSHIP: We are accountable to our community, using our resources responsibly. We lead 
with honesty and integrity, protect privacy and preserve and share the full history of our Denver 
community. 

DPL Commission 2023 DPL Executive Team 
Sonya Ulibarri, President Michelle Jeske, City Librarian & Executive Director 
Laurie Mathews, Vice President Rachel Fewell, Director of Central Library 
Patty Salazar, Secretary Erika R. Martinez, Director of Communications & Community Engagement 
Cedric Buchanon Anne Kemmerling, Director of Neighborhood Services 
Cathy Lucas Karen Lam, Director of Human Resources 
Sean Montoya Zeth Lietzau, Director of Collections, Technology & Strategy 
Michael Niyompong Amber Lindberg, Director of Finance, Facilities & Security 
Jennifer Wolf Jay Torres Almodovar, Director of Equity, Diversity, & Inclusion 
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Major Library Achievements 

Enhanced Teen Spaces Welcome Youth 
As one of the last places to truly welcome everybody 
from all walks of life and all ages, Denver Public Library 
works to ensure our spaces meet the needs of our 
communities - this includes teens.

In 2021, the Denver Public Library launched an initiative 
called Youth Belong at DPL. This brought together 
community partners along with the youth DPL serves 
to create a plan to make youth feel more welcome in 
DPL’s locations. Part of this effort led to the creation of 
dedicated teen spaces at locations designed by teens, 
for teens. 

“There’s not a specific space for teens to be except 
for school and having a space carved out just for 
teenagers, I think, is really important and gives a sense 
of belonging,” said Esthyr Stucky, Hadley Branch Library 
Teen Tech who helped design the location’s teen space. 
“I think it’s really important to have safe spaces like 
that.” 

The spaces incorporate fun colors, comfortable seating, 
and unique technology. Teens can experience their twist 
on the library at the Montbello, Hadley, Ford-Warren, 
Bear Valley, Woodbury, Rodolfo “Corky” Gonzales, and 
Green Valley Ranch branch libraries, as well as the Blair-
Caldwell African American Research Library. 

There are still more spaces in the works to make sure 
teens see themselves at the library including a brand 
new Teen Space at Denver Central Library funded by 
Strong Library, Strong Denver, supported by the DPL 
Fund debuting in late 2024. 
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Major Library Achievements 
Reopened Blair-Caldwell African American Research Library After Renovation 

In 2023, the Blair-Caldwell African American 
Research Library celebrated its 20th anniversary 
and reopened to the public after a year-long 
renovation. Located in Denver’s historic Five 
Points Neighborhood, the location serves as 
a full-service branch library, houses collection 
archives and a research library, and has a 
museum dedicated to telling the story of African 
Americans in the Rocky Mountain West. The 
Blair-Caldwell African American Research Library 
is one of five African American Research libraries 
that is part of a public library institution in the 
United States. 

The Blair-Caldwell African American Research 
Library closed in May 2022 for renovations 
funded through the 2017 Elevate Denver Bond. 
The Elevate Denver budget for the project 
was $3.7 million. Some highlights of the bond 
renovation included a redesigned first floor 
utilizing an open floor plan, a new teen space, a 
reimagined children’s area, new study rooms, a 
refreshed community room, and incorporation 

of African American history throughout the main 
floor, creating storytelling through imagery from 
the archives. 

The location also received some improvements 
thanks to funding from Strong Library, Strong 
Denver, supported by the DPL Fund. The 
improvements on the second and third floors 
of the building included shelving and cosmetic 
upgrades. 

The renovation was completed in Summer 2023 
and Blair-Caldwell African American Research 
Library reopened with a large community 
celebration in August. Members of the 
community packed the parking lot for a ribbon-
cutting ceremony and were then welcomed back 
into their local branch to experience the changes. 
The fun continued throughout the day with 
performances, programming, and more. 

Make sure to stop by the location to check out 
the improved spaces. 
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More Hours, More Access 
When measure 2i passed in November 2022, it established what is now known as Strong Library, 
Strong Denver, supported by the DPL Fund. The Fund provides an additional $32+ million a year for 
the library. 2023 was the first year of the Fund and as trusted stewards to the community, DPL was 
able to increase library access in many ways. 

The most visible way this occurred was through expanding hours at locations throughout the city. 
The expansion of hours at five branches across the city starting in July wouldn’t have been possible 
without hiring more staff. These locations added Sunday hours for the first time since the pandemic, 
extended evening hours, and opened one hour earlier to better serve customers. By the end of 2023, 
18 of 27 DPL locations were able to keep their doors open to the community for more hours and 
more access.

In addition, the DPL Fund also supported a staff bonus in March and, after a completed pay analysis, 
increased pay for 76% of eligible employees by August 2023. The increased hours and staffing 
efforts weren’t the only highlights of all that Strong Library, Strong Denver, supported by the DPL Fund 
was able to bring to our evolving community. 

This funding also allowed DPL cardholders to gain online access to new resources including The 
New York Times, which includes access to NYTimes.com (News & Opinion, Book Review, Wirecutter), 
Games, NYT Cooking, and The Athletic. 

Subscriptions for Ancestry’s Fold3 Library Edition, a unique collection of military records, and 
Newspapers.com World Collection, a vast repository of historical newspapers also became available 
for curious cardholders looking to do research. 

New online resources for cardholders looking to learn, create crafts, or stay entertained include 
TheShelf TV, Tutor.com, Freegal Music+, Statista, Craftsy and Craftsy en Español.

The library also was able to offer Launchpads as part of the materials to check out. These tablets, 
geared towards children ages 3-7, come preloaded with exciting games, stories and learning apps all 
designed to educate in an entertaining way. 

Stay tuned for even more to come thanks to Strong Library, Strong Denver, supported by the 
DPL Fund. 
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Impact 

2023 by the Numbers 

2,099,565 visits across all DPL locations 

115,862 visits to Denver Central Library 

7,856,534 circulated materials (physical and digital) 

1,738,048 circulated children’s materials

10,497 programs were held in person, virtually & off site 

210,690 people attended programs 
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How does the library support the community? 
In 2022, the library partnered with the National Research Center at Polco to conduct a survey of 5,500 

randomly selected Denver Households balanced across each Council District. The survey had a 
response rate of 6%, achieving statistical significance; responses were weighted to be representative 

of the entire city. The library can say, with confidence, that there is a 95% likelihood that the 
responses reflected in the survey match the sentiment of the Denver population.

Technology Eight out of Ten
respondents considered it essential that the library offers 
programs to residents without technology at their homes. 

Role of Library Eight out of Ten
respondents strongly agreed that the library is a trustworthy 
institution, that is a welcoming place for people of all 
backgrounds, and that the library helps them learn and grow. 

Use of Funds Nine out of Ten
respondents strongly agreed that the 
library is a good use of funds. 

Elementary and Middle 
School Kids Seven out of Ten
respondents deemed programs for primary/ 
middle school children essential. 

Lower-Income Residents 
& Young Children Seven out of Ten
respondents found it essential to offer programs to 
lower-income residents and young children.
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Library Financials 

Fiscal 2023 Budget: $90,653,247 
General Fund: $59,106,000, 65.2% 

Denver Public Library Fund: $28,828,000, 31.8% 

Grant Funds: $1,450,000, 1.6% 

Special Trust Fund: $1,269,000, 1.4% 

Expenditures $90,670,000 
Salaries & Benefits: $57.93M, 63.9% 

Services: $14.69M, $16.2% 

Collection Materials: $7.80M, 8.6% 

Technology Refresh: $6.35M, 7.0% 

Supplies: $3.90M, 4.3% 
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Friends Foundation Financials 

Statement of Financial Position 

Total Assets: 
$10,994,066

Cash & Cash Equivalents: $1,509,048 
Pledges & Accounts Receivable: $765,631 
Endowment: $8,719,387 

Total Liabilities & Net Assets: 
$10,994,066

Liabilities: $213,690 
Net Assets 
with Donor Restrictions: $8,572,964 
without Donor Restrictions: $2,207,412 

Statement of Activities 

Total Revenue: 
$1,590,464

Contributions & Support: $901,059 
Events & Book Sales: $478,894 
Memberships: $155,933 
Donated Services & Facilities: $54,578 

Total Expenses:
$1,972,678

Distributions to and on behalf of the library for 
Programs: $928,017 
Distributions for Central Renovations: $37,583 
Other library Program Assistance: $191,107 
Supporting Services: $815,971 

2023 Distributions to Denver Public Library 
11,600 Books donated to community 

$1,156,707 
Total Distributions to and on behalf of DPL 

Collection Development $27,180 
Special Collections/Archives $259,612 
Branch Support $39,918 
Library Program Support $331,401 
Advocacy $102,901 
Other library Support $395,695 

The Foundation’s support of the Strong Library, Strong 
Denver ballot initiative resulted in $34 million of support 
for the library in 2023. 

Total Revenue is exclusive of a $1,211,911 increase in 
investment value. All Foundation financial information is 
derived from the audited financial statements, which are 
available, along with the 990, at dplfriends.org.
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From The Friends Foundation 
Executive Director And Board Chair 

Dear Friends, 

2023 was a tremendous year for both Denver Public Library (DPL) and the Friends Foundation. 
As DPL utilized funds raised by Strong Library, Strong Denver, the Friends Foundation held events, 
stewarded community members, and continued to raise funds and advocate for the library! Here are 
some highlights from the year: 

• The Friends Foundation provided $1.16 million of support to DPL including funding for children 
  and youth, immigrant and refugee services, collections, and other programming. 

• Almost 100 library supporters attended the Holiday Lighting Party for a festive evening with hot 
  chocolate, beautiful lights, creative crafts, carolers, tasty food, and holiday cheer. 

• The foundation hosted its first Multi-Day Used Book Sale in three years! The event was held at the
Historic Elitch Theater and raised over $26,000. 

• Previous Friends Foundation Board and Library Commission Members attended the Friends 
Foundation Social hosted by Donald Yale. Attendees reconnected while hearing updates about 
the Friends Foundation and library, with a special update about the Denver Central library 
renovation from Anne Pharamond with studiotrope Design Collective. 

• In partnership with DPL, the Friends Foundation hosted an Author Talk with Dr. Lisa Damour. She
  shared valuable insights from her book, The Emotional Lives of Teenagers: Raising Connected,
 Capable, and Compassionate Adolescents with over 120 attendees!

• 500 guests attended the 26th annual Booklovers Ball in October, with a “Fly Me to the Moon’’
theme at Wings Over the Rockies. The event raised nearly $400,000!

• On the Advocacy front, the Foundation coordinated library briefings for Mayoral and City Council
  candidates and for those elected in the 2023 municipal election. The Foundation also supported
  the library’s budget request, and supported the appropriate use of the Strong Library, Strong
 Denver funding. 
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• Jeff Riley, Michelle Jeske, and Chris Barge from the Boulder Public Library Friends Foundation
presented at the International Public Library Fundraising Conference about the accomplishments 
of raising $32 million dollars for Denver Public Library through the Strong Library, Strong Denver
Ballot Initiative. 

• The endowment funds of the Friends Foundation increased by $1.2 million. 

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who contributed this year - our donors, sponsors, members, and 
volunteers. Looking to 2024, we are excited for all the milestones ahead, including the reopening of 
Denver Central Library and the 27th annual Booklovers Ball. We eagerly anticipate sharing 2024 with 
you. Your support for the Denver Public Library in 2023 has been invaluable. Thank you once again. 

Jeff Riley
Executive Director 

Chair, Laurie Troge 
Vice Chair, Ron Tomassi
Past Chair, Amy Brimah 
Secretary, Lawson Parker 
Treasurer, Akash Madiah 
Judy Allender 
StefanBeck 

Executive Director, Jeff Riley
Chief Philanthropy Officer,
Katy Anderson 
Book Operations Assistant,
Marley Bogran 
Philanthropy Specialist, 
Cara Fulmor 

Laurie Troge 
Chair, Board of Trustees, 2023 

Board of Trustees 
Andy Bishop 
Joe Bochenek 
Deb Brackney 
Kim Burkhardt 
Mark Ferrandino 
April Lambatos 
Elisabeth Mabus 

Staff 
Director of Philanthropy - 
Corporate Giving and Special 
Events, Liz Guillebaud
Manager of Philanthropy – Used 
Book Sales, Andrea Hamilton 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications, Brittany Javor 

Brittany Morris Saunders 
Danielle Reubenstein
Jayme Ritchie
Andi Rugg
Byeongsook Seo 
Lisa Vela

Director of Finance and 
Operations, Pam Jewett 
Manager of Philanthropy - 
Database and Annual Giving,
Monica Yori Peritt 
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Celebrating Community Event Highlights 

The Friends Foundation was excited to welcome the community to various events throughout the 
year. Here’s where we saw you in 2023. 

Booklovers Ball 
The Friends Foundation hosted the 26th annual Booklovers Ball in October, with a “Fly Me to the 
Moon” theme at Wings Over the Rockies. 500 guests gathered for this 1950s-inspired evening to 
support the library while learning about its history, enjoying delicious food, and dancing to a ten-
piece live band. The event raised nearly $400,000. Denver City Librarian Michelle Jeske and Friends 
Foundation Executive Director Jeff Riley spoke, with Simone Ross singing the theme song as the 
emcee. Lawson Parker and Lisa Vela were the evening’s co-chairs, while Donald Yale and Jody 
Epstein-Yale served as the honorary chairs. The Ball also included a paddle raise, which raised over 
$100,000, a VIP Soda Shoppe, a flight-themed photo booth, and an Impact Gallery. After dinner, 
Booklovers Ball After Hours kicked off, where dinner and After Hours guests danced the night away to 
a live band while indulging in unique cocktails and sweet treats!

presented by 
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Holiday Lighting Party 

The Friends Foundation celebrated its supporters at the $250+ level 
at its annual Holiday Lighting Party at the McNichols Building. Friends 
Foundation Executive Director Jeff Riley shared the history of holiday 
lights in Denver to kick off the holiday season. Board Chair Laurie Troge 
shared her gratitude for all the support received in 2023. All could enjoy 
warm and cold food and drinks, carolers, a sleigh-themed photo booth, 
and a family-friendly bookmark and ornament activity. The festive evening 
was highlighted by having Chair-Elect Ron Tomassi and his family “flip the 
switch” to turn on the holiday lights at the Denver City and County Building 
while all observed from Civic Center Park. 

Multi-Day Large Used Book Sale 

The Friends Foundation hosted 
its Large Multi-Day Used Book 
Sale in August for the first time in 
three years. While construction 
continued at Central Library. The 
event was at the Historic Elitch 
Theater. Customers enjoyed kid-
friendly activities, a bag sale, and 
great deals on used books! The 
event raised just over $26,000, 
and more than 100 volunteers 
made the event possible. Zing 
Credit Union sponsored the sale. 
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Meet Friends Foundation Volunteers 

The Denver Public Library Friends Foundation Used 
Book Program relies heavily on volunteers from the 
community. Whether volunteering at Used Book 
Sales, sorting books, or uploading used books onto 
Amazon so the public can purchase them, Friends 
Foundation volunteers make this work possible. 

Check out how many volunteer hours we had 
in 2024! 

Total volunteer shifts: 1,317 
Total volunteer hours: 4,076 

Ruth Yeager, Bob Oswald, Helen O’Callaghan, 
and Pam Wineman can be seen like clockwork 
every Thursday in the basement of Denver Central 
Library, sorting books and uploading books to sell 
on Amazon. The entire group has volunteered at 
the Friends Foundation for at least three years. 
Beyond continuing to donate their time, what 
makes these volunteers so special? 

Andrea Hamilton, the Manager of Philanthropy at 
the Friends Foundation, who manages the book 
business, states: 

“They are so passionate about Denver Public 
Library and love the work they do volunteering. 
Over the last three years, we have undergone a lot 
of construction at Denver Central Library - there has 
been dust and noise, but they show up regardless! 
They truly enjoy the work they do and feel like 
family! I am grateful to them for all they do.” 

So, what motivates this group of volunteers to 
come in every week? Pam Wineman shares her 
thoughts: 

“My mother was a career public school librarian, 
and I’ve been a voracious reader my whole life 
… we’re so fortunate here in Denver to have this 
amazing library system staffed with people who 
are committed to making sure everyone has 
access to books and all kinds of resources and 
information … it’s really special to be a small part
of that.” 

For others, volunteering after retirement is an 
opportunity to meet new people and socialize. 
Helen shared that sorting through the donated 
books allowed them to see a person’s entire life 
story. 

Whatever the reason, these volunteers have shown 
tremendous commitment to supporting the Friends 
Foundation and advocating for the library. Thank 
you to all of the tremendous volunteers who 
support the Used Book Program; your support is 
truly a gift! 
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Friends Feature: Taylor Kirkpatrick 

Taylor Kirkpatrick’s passion for philanthropy was 
instilled in him by his mother. “She taught us 
very early in our lives about the importance of 
giving back, demonstrating gratitude, and getting 
involved in the communities in which we live and 
work.” Additionally, he values the democratization 
of information libraries provide. “A library can 
even the playing field and serve as a place where 
everybody can collect information and also be 
a safe space for people to share their opinions. 
There are very few institutions in the world 

where somebody says: ‘Do you have this?’ And 
the answer is unflinchingly, ‘Yes.’ The library has 
information about every single topic on earth. 
And so if the goal is to become better, kinder, 
smarter, [and/or] more informed, a library is a 
critical cultural asset.” 

Taylor has been interested in books and going 
to libraries since he was young. He shared, 
“I grew up going to the Ross-University Hills 
Branch Library, and I remember very distinctly 
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a big display of Eric Carle’s ‘Very Hungry 
Caterpillar’ when I first got there. Somebody 
had made a cardboard cutout of the caterpillar, 
and I remember him vividly. And that was 45 
years ago.” His favorite book growing up was 
“Mike Mulligan and the Steam Shovel” written 
by Virginia Lee Burton in 1939. Taylor was so 
impacted by the story that at age six, he asked 
his mother for bookcase headboards to store and 
organize (and reorganize) all of the books he had 
collected. 

In his adult life, Taylor’s love of libraries has 
blossomed. He has donated to the Friends 
Foundation since 2006 - almost 20 years! 
Additionally, he made a significant contribution in 
support of the most recent Denver Central Library 
renovation. Beyond his financial support, Taylor 
has been involved with the Friends Foundation 
and Denver Public Library (DPL) in a multitude 
of ways. He was on the Friends Foundation 
Board and then was appointed to the library 
Commission by Mayor Hickenlooper and later 
reappointed by Mayor Hancock. He served as 
the President of the Library Commission and 
was involved in hiring Denver Public Library’s City 
Librarian and Executive Director, Michelle Jeske. 
He served on the Western History and Genealogy 
Acquisitions Committee and volunteered for 
Denver Public Library’s Read Aloud program.

Taylor’s influence in the literary world extends 
beyond his local community. He is a member of 
the Smithsonian’s Libraries and Archives Advisory 
Board, a testament to his expertise and passion. 

Additionally, he is the Chair of the Grabhorn 
Institute / Arion Press in San Francisco, one 
of the most esteemed letter presses in the US, 
where he champions the art of bookmaking. He is 
also an active member of the Grolier Club in New 
York and the Caxton Club in Chicago, two long-
standing organizations dedicated to the printed 
page. His love for books is further demonstrated 
by the establishment of the Kirkpatrick Prize, a 
prestigious award for Colorado book collectors 
under 30. Finally, he has written books as well, 
including the award-winning children’s book, 
Worthwhile.

Taking into account how the needs of the 
community have shifted from when Central 
was last renovated in 1995, the current Central 
renovation will ensure there are more adequate 
spaces to support the needs of the community. 
From more computers, spaces for technology 
use, event spaces, a teen library, and much 
more, Taylor’s support of the renovation will be 
recognized in the Children’s Library Programming 
Space. This area will be used for storytime, 
community event performances, free play, author 
visits, parenting classes, school field trips, book 
clubs, and much more! 

Donor Feature: The Friends Foundation gratefully 
acknowledges Taylor Kirkpatrick in this annual 
report because of his long-term and high-
impact partnership with the library and Friends 
Foundation. 
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Tribute Gifts 

Tributes are donations made in honor or in memory of a loved one or friend. 

Rachel & Kevin Averch 
in memory of Mick 
Abegg 

Sandra Schmidt in 
honor of Leila Al 
Hamoodah 

In memory of Shirley 
Amore 

Viviana Casillas
Rachelle Naishtut
Robin Filipczak

Ana Wahl in memory of 
Michael William Barrow

Jessamyn Koster in 
honor of Kendal Bauer 

Janette Benson in 
honor of the Benson 
Holocaust Memorial 
Fund 

Rebekah Markheim 
in memory of Nancy 
Bokowski 

Alisa and Henry Bourne 
in honor of Alisa 
and Henry Bourne’s 
Wedding Anniversary

Susie & John Willson in 
memory of Dr. Thomas 
Carey 

Tara DeMaderios in 
memory of Alvin Carter 

Demandbase in honor 
of Jon Castillo 

Carolyn Chafee-Howard 
in memory of Ann 
Chaffee 

Jim & Joan Kroll in 
honor of Mary Voelz 
Chandler 

Maria Creavin & William 
Plaus in honor of 
Stephen Creavin 

In memory of Doris M. 
Damour 

Sue & Tim Damour 
Doris Maly 

Sue & Tim Damour in 
honor of Lisa Damour 

In honor of Sue & Tim 
Damour 

Lisa Damour 
Diane Dvorin 
Carla Neely 

Leslie Reingold & 
Thomas Eskelson in 
honor of Amy Delpo 
and Sydney Crain 

Kathleen Dignan 
in memory of Joey 
Dignan 

Ron Doyle in honor of 
Lila Doyle 

John Ducker in memory 
of Jaren Ducker 

Jim & Joan Kroll in 
honor of Ann Evans 

Carey Jaros in memory 
of Alex Ewing 

Frederick Eyerman 
in memory of Carol 
Eyerman 

Camille Stohlgren in 
memory of Joel Fried 

L Meredith Gabow 
in memory of Team 
Gabow

Alan Gass in memory 
of Sally Rae Speken 
Gass

Jim & Joan Kroll in 
memory of James 
Gehres

John Granville in honor 
of Brooke Granville

Roberta Hamilton-
Griggs in honor of 
Andrea Hamilton 

Norma Hamilton in 
memory of Ronald R. 
Hamilton 

Charles Hansen in 
memory of Martha 
Hansen 

Theresa Hayes in honor 
of Connie Hayes 

Patty Figel in memory 
of Burton Imber 

Brewster of Scrooby 
Manor in honor of 
James Jeffrey 

Jane & Bill Patterson in 
honor of Pam Jewett 

Chris Jones in honor of 
Elizabeth Jones 
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Tribute gifts continued 

In honor of Haley 
Jones’ & John Millsap’s 
Wedding

Cameron Jones 
Thomas Kletter 
Justin Millsap 

Stephen Kantor in 
memory of Hanna 
Kantor 

Matthew Kiefer in 
memory of Paul & 
Marjie Kiefer

Stamp Defiance 
Chapter, NSDAR in 
memory of Kendrick 
King 

E. Kletter in memory of 
David S. & Adina Shira 
Kletter 

Benjamin Smith in 
honor of Doug Lasky 

Patricia Connor in 
memory of Merrill 
Leavitt 

Sanda Kay Lilly in 
memory of Thomas, 
Ellen, & Linda Lilly 

Sue & Tim Damour 
in memory of Lanny 
Martin 

Victoria Evans in 
memory of Thayer 
Masoner 

Barbara Caley in honor 
of Laurie Mathews 

Sue & Tim Damour in 
memory of Roger A. 
Mattison 

Mark Menzel in 
memory of Debbie 
Menzel 

Elaine Stepner in honor 
of Bonnie Merenstein 

Madeleine Doyle in 
honor of Katya Meza-
Doyle 

Moe Family Charitable 
Fund in memory of 
Barbara Anne Moe 

Teresa & Matthew 
Monley in memory of 
Cynthia Monley 

Barbara Morrisey in 
memory of Jeanne 
Morrisey 

Elizabeth McNamara in 
honor of Carolyn & Bill 
O’Rielly

Morse Family 
Foundation in memory 
of A. Reynolds Morse

Kari Myli in memory of 
Vada Myli

Stephanie Neid in 
memory of Darlene 
Neid 

In honor of Katie 
Payer’s Birthday

Ryan Barrett
Brendan Barry 
Amber Boland 
Brianna Borin 
Kyler Burgi 
Will Chan
Monica Coughlin 
Amanda Dembeck 
Kelly Dickinson 
Megan Fisher 
Diane Hazel 
Sara Hazel 
Latia Henderson 
Stephanie Henley 
Kelly Hunt 
Alison Jakubowski 
Camille Keonjian
Sara Knudsen 
Emily Lowell 
Emily Loyd 
Shannon Mitchell 
Angela Morrison 
Aaron Moss 
Lynn Norsworthy 
Elizabeth Och 
Gina Olberding
Christopher Ott 
Marie Peters 
Laura Petter 
Tara Rojas

Lindsay J. Rooney
Neal Rosen
Owen Ryan
Courtney 
Schimschock 
Lindsay Schneider 
Mike Silverstein 
Ale Spray 
Elizabeth Steenhoek 
Kelly Stevens 
Sydney Stulock 
Lisa Swendener 
Nicole Systrom 
Karen Tomb 
Jake Wachman
Danielle Westblade
David Wagner

In memory of Kay Piper 
Pride 

Diane Balkin 
Katherin & Duane 
Howell 
Stephen Pride Raffel

In memory of William 
Francis Quinn (Bill) 

Mary Quinn 
James Quinn 

Andrea Meier in honor 
of Karen Meier Reeds 
PhD 

Mary E. Moser in 
memory of William A. 
Richey

Sarah Roberts in honor 
of Liz Roberts
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Tribute gifts continued 

David Richards in 
memory of Vern 
Robinson and Sharon 
Dove 

Tara DeMaderios in 
memory of William 
Rolfe-Stimpson

Nancy Papazian in 
memory of Franklin & 
Rosalyn Ross

Jim & Joan Kroll in 
honor of Lois Rovira

Robert Whitmore in 
honor of The Rugg 
Family 

Jane Scofield in 
memory of Sally Stubbs 
Ryan

Christine Eisenhauer in 
honor of Bob Sarlo and 
Judy Sarlo 

In memory of Stephen 
Savageau 

Carolyn & Don Etter 
Jim & Joan Kroll 
Bob Pulcipher 

Donald Meckley & B. 
Rose Parisi in memory 
of Karle Seydel 

Jim & Joan Kroll in 
honor of Thomas Scott 

Virginia Hammond in 
honor of Carla Shaver 

Academic Impressions 
in memory of Carol 
Stewart 

Jim & Joan Kroll 
in honor of Josie 
Teodosijeva

Arlyss Troge in honor 
of Laurie Troge 

Rev. Jane Vennard 
in memory of Jane 
Vennard

Deborah Bradley in 
memory of Patricia 
Wallace

In memory of Diana 
Weiner

Anonymous 
Ann Baird 
Andy & Murri Bishop 
Deborah Bradley 
Elkhorn Clinic Staff 
Sharon Lang 
Louise Marderosian 
PGAL Atlanta

Janelle and Andy 
Robbins
Donna Russell
Rachel Ward
Meril & Frederick Yu 

Larry Wiberg in 
memory of Ruth Eloise 
Wiberg

Alison Williams Helm 
in memory of Elana K. 
Williams

Jim & Joan Kroll 
in honor of Tom 
Williamson

In honor of John 
Willson

Elaine Stepner 
Jane Stroebel 

Sue & Tim Damour in 
honor of Susie Willson

Erika J. & Matthew R. 
Carek Fund in honor 
of Ken & Sharon 
Winningham

Melissa Winter in 
memory of Adam 
Winter Jr.

Rachelle Weigold in 
memory of Diane Witt

Maria Halloran in 
memory of Luci 
Kennedy Woodard

In memory of James 
and Brooke Wunnicke

In honor of Donald Yale 
& Jody Epstein-Yale

Donald K. Bain 
Robin & Steve Chotin
Steve Farber 
Joyce Foster & Rabbi
  Steve Foster 
A. Barry & Arlene
 Hirschfeld 

Russell Kemp
Taffy Lee & Richard
 Caldwell 

Evan & Evi Makovsky 
Joyce & Gary Pashel
Ricki & David Rest
Jane Rosenbaum
Temple Emanuel 
Gary & Bobbi Siegel
Lynne Metzger
  Sullivan 
Michael & Pegi Touff 
Stephanie & David
  Tryba 
Gordon Yale
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Donations 
$100,000+ 
Molly & Taylor
 Kirkpatrick 

Luff Family Fund 
Schlessman Family
  Foundation, Inc. 

$25,000 - $99,999 
GH Phipps
 Construction
 Companies 

Singer Family
  Foundation 
The Sparkjoy
  Foundation 
Temple Hoyne Buell
  Foundation 
The Colorado Trust 
John Lawrence Wiberg

$10,000 - $24,999 
Joanne & Richard
  Akeroyd 
Amazon 
Elizabeth & Evan
 Anderman 

Anonymous 
Bear Valley Angel
Bernstein Private
 Wealth Management

Linda & Wes Brown
Cedric Buchanon 
Fox Rothschild LLP
Greenberg Traurig LLP

Interlock Construction
 Corp. 

Elizabeth & Michael
 King 

Master Community
 Association Inc. 

Moe Family Charitable
  Fund 
Danielle & Benjamin
 Reubenstein

Daniel Shurz &
 Katharine Lee 

Sidney E. Frank
  Foundation 
studiotrope Design
 Collective 

10th Mountain Division
  Foundation 
Donald Yale & Jody
  Epstein-Yale

$5,000 - $9,999 
Anonymous 
Max* & Elaine Appel 
Don Bain 
Janette Benson 
Billie Gaskill Irrevocable 
  Trust 
Andy & Murri Bishop 
Julie & Michael Bock 
Alisa & Henry Bourne III 
Amy Brimah 
Brownstein Hyatt
  Farber Schreck 

DaVita, Inc.
DeMuth Family
  Foundation 
Denver Art Museum 
Denver Post
 Community

  Foundation 
Ernest S. Madison
  Family Fund 
Jerrold Glick &
 Shannon Gifford

Green Valley Ranch
  Foundation 
hoopla 
Huntington National
 Bank 

Ingram Book Company 
Allison and Jim
 Johnson 

Junior League of
 Denver 

Kaiser Permanente 
Alice & Terrance Kelly 
Susan & Paul Kotarba 
KPMG
León Cosgrove
 Jiménez, LLP 

Lulu Frankel-Weisberg
  Family Fund 
Susan & Bruce
 Madison 

Mesdag Family
  Foundation 
MGMA

Moody Insurance
 Agency 

Otten, Johnson,
 Robinson, Neff &
 Ragonetti

OverDrive, Inc. 
William & Kris Paddock
Lawson & Beth Parker 
Recht Kornfeld PC
Andi & Charlton Rugg
The Schrader Family
  Fund 
Seter, Vander Wall &
  Mielke, P.C. 
Snell & Wilmer, LLP
Michael & Pegi Touff
  Donor-Advised Fund
Laurie & Samuel Troge 
Jon & Chantal
 Underkofler

Brenda Vitaska
Nicholas Walter &
  Elaine Scallan Walter
Westfield Insurance
  Foundation 

$1,000 - $4,999 
Christine Jensen &
  David Abell 
Judy & William Allender
Lee Alpert 
Alpine Bank 
Ellen Anderman &
 James Donaldson 
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Donations Continued 

$1,000 - $4,999 cont’d 
Anonymous 
Asana Partners 
Shirley & Jonathan
 Asher 

Virginia Auge
Charlotte Aycrigg 
Marci Bailey 
Bank of America 
Geraldine & Gordon
  Baron 
Had & Betsy Beatty 
Stefan Beck 
James Beck 
Kristen & Ty Berg 
Lauren Block 
Sarah Boerger 
Valerie Brackett &
 Nikolaos Monoyios 

Deborah Brackney 
Kimberly & Steven
 Burkhardt 

Meme Callnin 
Lois Calvert 
David Carlson 
Sis Carroll 
Mary Ann Casey 
Michelle Chiang 
Robin & Steve Chotin
Helen Christy 
Marilyn Cleland 
Sheila Cleworth 
Cliff Foundation 
Colorado Gives
  Foundation 
Gay Cook & Andrew
  Czopek 

Heather & Eben
 Cornelissen 

Cornerstone
  Government Affairs
Kyle Crandall 
Jennifer Crossett &
 Shawn Murry 

Laura Curtis & Dan
  Revelle
Marion, George, Peter
  and Tim Curtis 
Carolyn Daniels 
Ira Dauber 
Tyson Dines III 
Loralee & James
 Dischner 

Discovery Natural
  Resources
Kathleen & Brian Dolan 
Valerie Dolejsi
Laurie & Ben Duke 
Eric Duran & Susana
  Cordova 
EOG Resources
Steve Farber 
Mark Ferrandino 
FirstBank Holding
  Company of Colorado 
Margaret Fowler 
Erin & Joshua
  Freedman 
Karen Fukutaki 
Molly & Brian Gaffney
Gale 
Jim Gehres* & Margie
  Valdez
Google

The Philip & Susan
  Greenberg Fund
Charles & Linda Hamlin 
Stephanie & Edward
  Harvey 
Sue & Russell Haskell
Havercroft Family
  Foundation 
Sparrow Helland 
Kyle & Laura Herren 
Richard Hoffman
Barbara & Howard
 Holme 

Anne Hunting 
Ann Iford 
Rachel & Timothy
 James 

Heather Jernberg &
  Robert Sarfi
Michelle & Brad Jeske 
Joseph O. and
  Geraldine C. Waymire
  Fund 
Terry King 
Julie Malek & Richard
  Kornfeld 
Kroger 
April & Anthony
  Lambatos 
Elaine Landry 
Damion LeeNatali 
Leprino Foods
 Company 

Jeffrey Levy & Della
  Gilson-Levy
Ann & Hal Logan 
Lucile B. Kaufman Fund 
MacMeier Foundation 

Jennifer Macy 
Jean Maguire & Leroy
  Crotts 
Kathryn & Peter
 Manning 

Marathon Petroleum 
Rosemary & Cleophus
 Marshall 

William & Barbara
  Martin 
Monica Martinez &
 John Huggins 

Michelle Masias 
Linda & Phillip McCurdy 
Ellen McGinnis
Nancy McMahon 
Jay Mead & Carol
 Svendsen 

Mooey Mead & David
 Hammond 

Barbara Morrisey 
Mary Moser & William
 Richey

Cheryl & John Muhr 
Jane Nagel 
John Nagy 
Rachelle Naishtut
Naster Family Fund 
Mark Naused 
Richard Neal
New Horizon
  Foundation 
Amanda & Joseph
 Nimmons 

Abraham Nussbaum &
  Elin Kondrad 
Brigid O’Connor
Kingsley Okafor 
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Donations Continued 

$1,000 - $4,999 cont’d 
Jane & William
  Patterson 
Katie & Brian Payer 
Trent Peaker with
 MegaStar Financial 

PGAL Atlanta
Hugh Pitcher & Linda
 Lebsack 

Bill & Marilyn Plummer 
Christine & Kirk
  Pokrandt 
Portus LLC 
Potter/Perryman
  Family Fund 
Janet Raasch & Kevin 
O’Connor
Mary Reisher & Barry
 Berlin 

Ricki & David Rest
Jeff & Kathleen Riley
Brett & Sarah Riley
Lindsay & Brian Rooney
Jane Russell
Jolanthe Saks 
Sam S. Bloom
  Foundation 
Richard & Joanne
 Sanders 

Bob & Leslie Sarlo 
Sheila Saunders 
Bruce Savage 
Nancy & Robert
 Schulein 

Cathy Schwartz & Phil
 Cernanec 

Jody Tanabe & Gregory
  Schwartz 

Byeongsook & Miyeon
 Seo 

Shames-Makovsky
 Realty Company

Shana Glassman
  Foundation 
Patricia Shikes 
Penny & Dana Ship 
Mark Sippel 
Mary & George Sissel
Enid Slack 
Kimberly Sonnen 
South Platte Forum 
Esther Starrels & John
  Wasserman
Jack Struthers 
The Argyle 
Alisa Thomas 
Alyssa & Drew Thomas 
John Thomason 
Ron & Meg Tomassi
Melissa Torgusen &
  Christopher Brown 
Sonya Ulibarri 
Lisa Vela
Joann & Richard von
  Luhrte 
Diane & Marshall
  Wallach
Beth Warren
WellPower
Emily Wey
Barbara Whalen &
  Richard Wagner
Dan & Harovel Wheat
Susie & John Willson
Jonathan Woodcock

Ruth Yeager & Mark
 Jacobson 

Jaclyn Yelich & Gregory 
  Thielen 
Zing Credit Union 

$500- $999 
10th Mountain Division
 Descendents 

Pete & Jessica Aden 
Albert and Doris Pitt
  Foundation 
Allison Altaras 
Anonymous 
Apple 
Ruthie & James Ashe
Marcia & Rick Ashton
Donald Atha 
Theresa Baker 
Matthew Bender 
Barbara Benedict 
Paul Benson 
Paula & William
 Bernstein 

Lindsay Bernum 
Michael Robert Biere
BlackRock
Daniel & Kelly Bowles 
Lynn Bryant 
Grace Buckley &
 Michael Marez 

Marieka Buhlmann 
Doris Burd 
Samantha Byrne 
Carol Campbell 
Claudette Carino 
Mario Carrera 
Rich Castleton

Carolyn Chafee-Howard
Merle Chambers 
Murray Cohen 
Catherine Cole 
Kate Crandall 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Stacey D’Angelo
Alexandra Davis 
Andrew Davis 
Zelda DeBoyes 
Charise Denavit 
Denver Postcard Club 
Merlow Dunham 
Easterseals Colorado 
Erickson Family Fund 
Carolyn & Don Etter 
Beth Ferguson 
Robert & Patricia
  Fontneau 
Mary Franza 
Robert & Virginia Fuller
Georgia & Woody
 Garnsey

Alan Gass
Gavlin Family
  Foundation 
Diana Gilmore &
 Richard Heinemeyer

Eleanor Glover &
  Eugene Advincula 
Stephen Glover &
 Hannah Banks 

Carolyn Goble & Lanny
  Proffer 
Richard Graw
Ann & Mike Groshek
Charles Hansen 
Andrea Hasaka 
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Donations Continued 

$500 - $999 cont’d 
Janet Hayes & Arthur
 Morrissey 

Vicki Hellmer & Joseph
 Phillips 

Linda Henry & Don
 Bachner 

Barry & Arlene
 Hirschfeld 

Jeffrey Holmes &
 Peggy Harrison 

Katherin & Duane
 Howell 

Abraham Hutt & Colette
  Tvedt 
Mark & Cathy Anderson

 Hyams 
Letty & Evan Icolari 
Elizabeth Kate & Cory
 Kalanick 

Paul Kay 
William Keenan
Crista Keller 
Russell Kemp
Joseph Kendall 
Thomas Kittler 
Oza & Milan Klanjsek
Susan & Paul Kotarba 
Amy Kramer 
Rhoda Krasner
Joan & Jim Kroll 
Nina & Mark Kuhl 
Donna Kusuda 
Chris & Lindsey Lane 
Rita & Bill Larson
Jodi LeGray
Sandra Kay Lilly 
Logic20/20 Inc. 

Annie Longley 
Cathy Lucas 
Cheryl & James
  Luevane 
Patty Lynch 
Kevin Mahoney 
Doris Maly 
Barbara & John
  Martinez 
Laurie Mathews 
McCall Family
  Foundation 
Joanne McGee
Jim McNally 
Amy Medlock 
MegaStar Financial
 Corp 

Claire Zilber 
Ronald & Bonnie Milzer
Kalliopi Monoyios & Avi
  Stopper 
Colleen Morey 
Angela Morrison 
Diane Murley 
Andrew & Hayley Neal 
Nelson Literary Agency 
Jill Nelson & Thomas
 Bidell 

Bob Nelson 
Cora & David Neslin 
Michael Niyompong 
Tom & Violet Noel
Rachelle Nuss & Stuart
 Rosenberg

Brooke Parker 
Patricia Parkhouse 
Joyce & Gary Pashel

Jessica & Jeffery
 Pearson 

Lisa Peloso & Vikas
  Patel 
Monica & Jon Peritt 
Drew Petty 
Cason & Rachel Pierce
Mark Pisciotta 
PNC Bank 
Carrie Prebble 
Melissa & Zachary
 Rauen

Martha Records &
 Richard Rainaldi

Jane Rehmke
Alan & Liza Reifler
Dottie & Steven Resnick
Laura Rip
LaTasha Robertson
Meredith Kelly Rose &
  Anne Pharamond 
Jane Rosenbaum
Carol Ann & Paul
 Rothman

Rubin Family Charitable
  Fund 
Patricia & Alan Salazar 
Karen & Mark Sather 
Ellen Sato 
PB Schechter & Naomi
 Reshotko

Adam Schindler 
John & Marilyn
 Schuster 

William & Deborah Self
Erica Semple 
Kathleen Sgamma 

Shepard Family
  Foundation 
Christine Shore 
Jason Shugart &
  Bethany Tucker 
Erika Sidney & Matthew 

Carek 
Hal Simmons 
Craig Sirkin 
Emily & Chris Smith 
Ronald Snell
Elizabeth Starrs 
John Steiner 
Ann & William Stolfus
Benjamin Strawn
Nicole Systrom 
Jennifer Tamburini 
Lynn Taylor & David Eby 
The Colorado Health
  Foundation 
Debra Thomas 
Kathryn Thomas 
Roger & Susan
  Treichler 
Daniel Tyler 
Mark Upshaw 
Rachel Vagts
Shirley & Calvin Van
 Heukelem 

Hannah Vogel
Warren Volz
Beverly & Bruce
  Wagner
Gayle & Bruce Walker
Lisa & Andrew
  Walvoord
Lisa Weil & Steven
 Zansberg 
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Donations Continued 

$500 - $999 cont’d 
Suellen & Travis White
Anne Wiedenmayer
Sharon Williams
Kevin Wilson
Melissa Winter
Bernard & Patricia
 Wintergalen

Joan & Richard
  Wohlgenant
Jennifer Wolf
Lise Woodard & John
 Reilly

Gordon Yale
David Zinger 

$250 - $499 
Kristin & Marc Able 
Wende Abrahm
Peter Abuisi 
Lattina Adams 
Dimitri Adloff 
Claudia & Edward
 Alexander 

Laurie Althen 
Kathy & Rob Ammann
Kathryn & Nick
 Anderson 

Anonymous 
Sue Anschutz-Rodgers
Cynthia & Wayne
 Anthofer 

Ares Management 
Evelyn Arnold 
Carolyn Asher 
Polly Baca 
Joseph & Nancy Baker 

Charlotte & Robert
  Baron 
Marjorie Baumert
Elizabeth Bayliss 
Robert & Elizabeth 
Brooke Bearman 
Jennifer Beck 
Becker Beall Charitable
  Fund 
Jacqueline & Howard
 Bellowe 

Kim Benson & Allen
  Staver 
Mary Bessesen 
Susan & Jock Bickert 
Sue & Bix Bicknell 
Sheila Bisenius 
Joseph & Callie
 Bochenek 

Stephen Bohara 
Kathleen Boland 
Regina Bower
Lucille Branch 
Lorna Brass 
Mary Brinks & Charles
 Szymczak 

Sharon & Rexford
  Brown 
Trudy Brown 
Ronald Burke
Charlene Byers & P.K.
 Metz 

Rachael Calderon
Karen & William Call
Michael Canges & Nina
 Iwashko 

Sandra Carter-Duff
Sage & Dale Case 

Eric Chamberlin 
Deborah & John
 Chapman 

Susan Chock 
Laurie Choi 
Barbara Cocovinis 
Daniel Cohen 
Margaret Colbert 
Ellen & Thomas
 Connole 

Michael & Mari Cook 
Nancy & Bill Cronin 
Alicia Cronquist & Greg
 Keefe 

Rhonda & William
  Crossen 
Judith Daggett 
Lisa Damour 
Joy Davis 
Barbara de Jong 
Deedee Decker 
Theresa Dent 
Denver Fortnightly Club 
Hillary & Aron Dobos 
Julie & Robert Donohue
Mary Donovan 
Marita Dougherty 
DSRP Family Fund
Andrew Dufford 
Gail & Stephen Duree
Christina Ellis 
Nancy Enyart 
Vivian Sheldon Epstein
Arthur Evans 
Rachel & Matthew
  Everhart 
Family Mayer
  Foundation 

Nancy Felker & Donald
 Heppermann 

Jeanine Feriancek 
Harold Fetrow II 
Marilyn Fitzgerald 
Joyce Foster & Rabbi
  Steve Foster 
Franklin Weinberg Fund
Paula Friedland 
Mark Friedrich 
Carol Friend 
Louis Gelfand
Betsy Georgitis
Lynne Gertz & Bruce
 Anderson 

George & Cornelia
 Gibson

Cristy Godwin
Maria Gomez
Karen Good
Mona Goodwin
Susan Grattino
Kathy Green
Chris & Jess Groen
Liz & Matt Guillebaud
Le’Trail Hall-Nance
Melody & Timothy
 Hardy 

Florence & David Harlor 
Sara Hazel & Dan
 Goldhamer

Irene Heider 
Kazuko Hellickson 
Donald & Kathleen
 Heon 

Eleni & Joseph
 Hippensteel 

Pamela Hirschman 
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Donations Continued 

$250 - $499 cont’d 
Sarah Hite 
Mary Hoddinott 
Wendy Hodges
Genevieve Hofmann
Ronald Holder
Daniel & Sally Hooks 
Kara Horner & Spencer
 Denison 

Anthony L. Hughes 
Allison Hurley 
Elizabeth Iwano 
Raleigh Jackson
Raina Garland James
Carol & Charles Jansch 
Zuleika Jarrett 
Pam & Larry Jewett 
Kathy & Lee Johnson 
Marcia & Will Johnson
Meg Johnson & Gene
 Lang 

Kenneth Judd 
Morgan Judge 
Beth Kaminsky 
Diana Kasson 
Alan Katz 
Claire Kelley 
Wendy & Thomas
 Kelly II 

Susan & Wilson Kendell
Maggie & Clayton
 Kenney 

Matthew Kiefer 
Sue & Roger Kilgore
Madeline Kleinman 
Scott & Tracy Kozak 
Robert LaBaugh
Julie & Mark Laitos 
Marcia Lamb 
Janet Landis 
Latino Community
  Foundation of
  Colorado 
Rainy LaVenture
Beth Lazarczyk 
Taffy Lee & Richard
 Caldwell 

Jennifer Leitsch 
Kriss Wittmann &
 Daniel Lemke 

Barbara Allen
  Livingston 
Emily Loyd 
Joseph Lynott 
Raymond Mabus
Elisabeth Mabus 
Ann Maddeford 
Akash & Vedrana
 Madiah 

Jill Mally & Ira
  Pasternack 
Teresa Manago 
Belinda Manuel 
Sharla Marshall 

Linda Martin 
Justin Maximov 
Robin & Jay McCarthy
Patricia McClearn 
Megan Mciver 
Bill McKnab 
Sally McLagan 
Elizabeth McNamara 
Heather Meek 
Allison Meyer 
Brenda Hendrix &
 Thomas Mill 
Christy Miller 
Janet Monroe 
Meagan Moodie 
Audrey Moore 
Brittany Morris
  Saunders & Tim
 Saunders 

Maggie & Mitch
 Morrissey 

Marilyn Munsterman 
Christine Murphy &
 Norman Mueller 

Kari Myli 
Harold Nelson 
Susan Niermeyer &
 John Brett 

Judith O’Connor
Elisa Oliver 
Sarah Olsen 
Patricia Ortiz 

Anne Packer 
Nancy Papazian 
Susan Pappas 
Dana Parker 
William & Nicolette
  Parkhill 
Shae & Tory Patnoe 
Lily Peabody Collins 
Denise Phair 
Elena Phillips 
Kathleen & Jim Potter 
Janice Prater 
Kathleen Price 
ProLogis 
John Pughes 
Bob Pulcipher 
Linda Purcell & Billy
  Harris Jr. 
James Quinn 
Jane & Christopher
 Rech

Sara Rhoades
Ayliffe & Frederic Ris
Gretchen Roberts
Marjorie Roosevelt
Edwin & Keren Rosser
Leah Rounds
Meredith Rugg
Katie Russell
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Donations Continued 

$250 - $499 cont’d 
Cory & Andy Rutz
Owen Ryan
Nancy & Leonard
 Sahling 

Sara Sanford 
Silvina Sansot & Colson
 Schaab 

Thomas Sarlo 
Courtney & Trevor
 Schimschock 

Sharon Schonhaut 
Lorrie & Bruce Schroffel 

Katie Scruggs 
Elliot Semuskie 
Marlene Siegel 
Tim Simpson & Kaia
  Gavere
Cristina Sloan 
Christine & John Smith 
Kara Spitler 
Susan Stark 
James Stegman 
Andrea & Stefan Stein 
Patricia & Philip Stoffel 
Suzy & Ryan Stone

Greg Storch
Lynne Metzger Sullivan 
Matthew Sutko &
  Francine Rosenberger
Stephen Sweeney 
Ingrid Tague 
Rosalind Takata
Jennifer Tarin 
Libby Tart 
Diane Thompson 
Stephanie & David
  Tryba 
Caroline Turner 

Cynthia Wells Gallegos
 & Lawrence Gallegos

Sonny & Pam Wiegand
Barbara & Joseph
  Wilcox
Julia Williamson
Jacklyn Writz
Meril & Frederick Yu 
Kathleen & John
 Zaffore 

Jake & Alyssa
  Zambrano 

Gifts In Kind 

Arapahoe Basin Aerial Adventure Park 
Avid4Adventure 
Children’s Museum of Denver at Marsico Campus
Clyfford Still Museum 
Colorado Rapids
Colorado Symphony 
Dan Boyd 
Denver Art Museum 
Denver Botanic Gardens

Denver Museum of Nature and Science 
Denver Zoo 
Downtown Aquarium
Footers Catering 
Four Mile Historic Park 
Great Outdoors Colorado (GOCO)
MCA 
Molly Brown House Museum 
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ESTATE GIFTS 
We pay tribute to the memories of those who left generous bequests realized in 2023 to enrich the 
community through the Denver Public Library Friends Foundation: 

Estate of Sharon K. Boatwright 
Estate of Valerie G Brown
Estate of Roderick D. Carroll
Estate of Carol Condit 
Estate of Wilma E Godfrey
Estate of Carol Lofft 

With a charitable bequest, you can help guarantee the library’s vitality for generations to come. For 
more information on creating a library legacy, contact friends@dplfriends.org. 

We apologize for, and request forgiveness for any errors or omissions. If you would like your name 
listed differently in future publications, please call 720-865-2049.
*Deceased listings are as of 3/15/2024 to the best of our knowledge.

“The Denver Public Library is a gift to our community. I am grateful 
that the library offers free resources for anyone, whoever they are, 
to access knowledge, insight, and support. It’s my privilege to be a 
supporter of this beacon of learning and opportunity.”

- Denver Public Library Friends Foundation Supporter, Katie Payer 
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DENVER CENTRAL LIBRARY 
10 W. 14th Ave. Pkwy. 80204

NORTHEAST 
Blair-Caldwell African 
American Research Library 
2401 Welton St. 80205

Bob Ragland 
1900 35th St., Ste. A, 80216

Ford-Warren 
2825 High St. 80205

Green Valley Ranch 
4856 N. Andes Ct. 80249

Montbello 
12955 Albrook Dr. 80239

Park Hill 
4705 Montview Blvd. 80207

Pauline Robinson 
5575 E. 33rd Ave. 80207

Sam Gary 
2961 Roslyn St. 80238

Schlessman Family 
100 Poplar St. 80220 

Valdez-Perry 
4690 Vine St. 80216

DPL Locations 

SOUTHWEST 
Athmar Park 
1055 S. Tejon St. 80223

Bear Valley 
5171 W. Dartmouth Ave. 80236

Decker 
1501 S. Logan St. 80210

Hadley 
1890 S. Grove St. 80219

Ross-Broadway 
33 E. Bayaud Ave. 80209

John “Thunderbird Man” 
Emhoolah, Jr. 
675 Santa Fe Dr. 80204

Westwood 
1000 S. Lowell Blvd. 80219

NORTHWEST 
Rodolfo “Corky” Gonzales 
1498 Irving St. 80204

Ross-Barnum 
3570 W. 1st Ave. 80219

Smiley 
4501 W. 46th Ave. 80212

Woodbury 
3265 Federal Blvd. 80211

SOUTHEAST 
Eugene Field 
810 S. University Blvd. 80209

Hampden 
9755 E. Girard Ave. 80231

Ross-Cherry Creek 
305 Milwaukee St. 80206

Ross-University Hills 
4310 E. Amherst Ave. 80222 

Virginia Village 
1500 S. Dahlia St. 80222
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25-I

Peoria St 

Pena Blvd 

Tow
er Rd 

Green Valley Ranch N 
Montbello Green Valley 

Ranch Blvd I-70 

Valdez-I-70 Perry 
Smiley 

Woodbury 

Federal Blvd 

Sheridan Blvd 
Sheridan Blvd 

Ford-
Warren 

Colorado Blvd 

York St 
Pauline 

Robinson Sam Gary 

Park Hill 

Bob Ragland 

Blair-
Caldwell 

Colfax Ave 

Central Rodolfo 
“Corky”
Gonzales John “Thunderbird 

Man” Emhoolah 6th Ave 
Ross-Ross-

Q
uebec St 

Havana St 

Schlessman 
Family Cherry

Creek Barnum 
Alameda Ave 

Ross-
Westwood Broadway 

Athmar Park Eugene
Field 

Mississippi Ave 

Decker Virgina Village 
Hadley Evans Ave 

Broadw
ay Ross-University Hills 

Bear Valley 
Hampden Ave Hampden 
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